
Rye Heritage Commission 
December 9, 2021 Meeting 
Held at Rye Town Museum 

5:30 p.m. 
 

In attendance: Gail Hughes, Peter White, Mae Bradshaw, Alex Herlihy. Frank 
Lagana, and Bill Epperson. (Mae Bradshaw was seated for Bev Giblin to have 
quorum.) 
 
The minutes from the November meeting were approved. 
 
Peter gave the Treasurer’s Report. He discussed how the 2022 Budget was 
“tabled” by the Budget Committee. They asked that we send a letter to the Board 
of Selectmen and the Budget Committee detailing the projects within Town Hall 
that we believe deserve historic restoration. 
 
Peter asked that the Commission approve $80 for the paper weight and 
nameplate for Anne Arnold, the Tallman recipient for 2021. This money was paid 
by Mae Bradshaw and will reimburse Mae. A vote was taken and all were in favor. 
 
The Treasurer’s report was approved by all. 
 
At this point the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Peter White 
Treasurer 


